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MEETING OF SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL

Monday, 10th April  2006 
Question No 10 
 
Question:  Councillor Fintan McCarthy
To ask the Manager to report upon what progress has been made in the review of the Council’s Water Leisure Strategy brought about in light of the fact that most of the funding will have to be provided from Council resources? 
Reply:
At the meeting of the Strategic Policy Committee on Sport, Recreation, Community and Parks held on the 16th November 2005 it was agreed to recommend to the Council that the Water Leisure Strategy be reviewed. This recommendation was approved by the Council at its December Meeting. 

The review is being carried out in – house and the main approach being adopted is to assess progress to date on the implementation of the key recommendations for the provision of swimming pools as contained in the original strategy and to consider ways to advance / re-assess remaining key recommendations. Account will also be taken of the review at central government level of the swimming pool programme. 

Work is ongoing on this review project and it is anticipated that the review will be completed in the early part of this year and members will be kept updated on progress. It is planned that the Council’s review when completed will in the first instance be presented to the Strategic Policy Committee on Sport, Recreation, Community & Parks and then on to Council.  The Department of Arts, Sport and Tourism provided grant aid and towards the cost of Swimming Pools to a maximum amount of €3.8m. The Department of Arts, Sport and Tourism Swimming Pool Grant Aid Programme has been closed to new applications since 31st July 2000.  In a recent reply the Department stated that “The current priority in relation to the programme is to support the proposals currently on hand and new proposals for swimming pools are not being considered at this time. However the Department is carrying out an Expenditure Review on the Swimming Pool Programme, which is examining among other things, how the programme has worked to date, the benefits which have occurred to the areas where pools have been built under the existing programme and what amendments if any are required to ensure the effective and efficient delivery of the Programme”. 

On the completion of the review the question of re-opening the swimming pool programme to new projects, will be considered taking into account the recommendations emanating from the review. Local Authorities will be notified if a decision is taken to re-open the Programme. 

The Council will continue to liaise with the Department on the matter generally and the members will be updated.  
